

Thomas J. Smith III, Esq. Phone: (732) 623-6880 Fax: (732) 623-6705 tsmith@khov.com

May 21, 2018

Commissioner Valerie A. Arkoosh, Chair Montgomery County Commissioner P.O. Box 311 Norristown, PA 19404-0311 val@montcopa.org Commissioner Kenneth E. Lawrence Jr., Vice Chair Montgomery County Commissioner P.O. Box 311 Norristown, PA 19404-0311 ken@montcopa.org

Commissioner Joseph C. Gale Montgomery Commissioner P.O. Box 311 Norristown, PA 19404-0311 joe@montcopa.org

Re: Commitment to Montco Preservation

Dear Commissioners:

In following Montgomery County's long tradition of protecting its land and history, we have taken action steps to establish a "Commitment to Montco Preservation" as part of our proposed housing development in Whitemarsh Township located at 4006 Butler Pike.

The Villages at Whitemarsh have been designed to fully preserve the historic structures adjacent to the proposed development, which includes Abolition Hall and the Hovenden House, and to maximize open space. We have listened to and met with neighbors and community leaders through all stages of the development process, including Friends of Abolition Hall and township and county officials. We have adopted many of their suggestions into our proposed plan, such as:

- Creating open space that could function as a welcome park adjacent to the historic neighboring Abolition Hall and Hovenden House, which will be owned by members of the Whitemarsh community, as part of the development's homeowners association;
- Supporting all efforts to ensure these sites remain on the National Register of Historic Places, which will be fully preserved as part of the development;
- Utilizing only 70 percent of the allowed density for the overall site;
- Incorporating a walking trail across the site that will be part of Montgomery County's "Cross County Trail" system; and
- Fulfilling a suggested use in the township's comprehensive plan, without any significant traffic
 impact.

The action steps listed above are a core component to our Commitment to Montco Preservation plan. We want our proposed development to meet the needs of the community and create an opportunity for families to grow and be part of the Whitemarsh community.

As Montgomery County's top officials, we want to inform you of all aspects of our proposed development and how we are working with community members to incorporate their feedback. We would look forward to answering any questions as you can learn more about our plan at www.villagesatwhitemarsh.com.

Very truly yours,

K. Hovnanian Pennsylvania Acquisitions, LLC

Thomas Comith

Area Counsel

TJS:ap

cc:

Barry McCarron, Division President (via email)

Jonathan Fisher, Sr. VP (via email)